THE OHIO STATE UNIVERSITY

GEORGE W. RIGHTMIRE, President
COLUMBUS

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION L. W. St. John, Director

December 19, 1938

## EMPORTANT NOTICE

TO DISTRICT CHAIRMAN AND COMMITTEE MEMBERS:

Through some misunderstanding, Mr. Nicolson published in the News Bulletin the erroneous statement that the N.C.A.A. Basketball Tournament would be held in Kansas City on March 13 to 18. I have no idea how he got this mixed up since you know as well as I that neither the dates or places have been settled on. Please do all you can to get this correction made in your district.

Incidentally, I would be glad to have suggestions from you regarding dates and places for play-offs in your district, as well as a similar suggestion for time and place of the final play-off.

Very sincerely yours,

H. G. Olsen

Chairman, N.C.A.A. Basketball

Tournament Committee

HGO:M